PAPWORTH EVERARD PARISH COUNCIL

Draft Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting

Held on Tuesday 8th September 2015 

in the Seminar Room, Papworth Village Hall
At 7.30 pm
 Present: Paul Phillips, Chairman (PP), Paul Hicks (PH), Mark Honeywood (MLH), Chris Howlett (CH)


    Barry Hume (BH).
1. Apologies for absence

None.

2. Declarations of pecuniary interest

None declared.

3.  Acceptance of the minutes of the last meeting held on Tuesday 9th June 2015.  

 It was resolved to accept the minutes as being a true record of the meeting.

4. To consider the implementation of an accounts package into the parish council’s control 
systems.

 It was resolved to continue using excel spreadsheets.

5. To make a recommendation to the parish council at its’ next meeting regarding the renewal of 
the parish council’s annual insurance.

It was resolved to make a recommendation to the parish council that it continues to be insured by Aviva. Two alternative quotes had been received.
6. To make a recommendation to the parish council that monies are released from the general 
reserves to fund the move of the changing room electricity supply from Rocky’s (what was 
the Conservatory) to the tennis club supply board.


It was resolved to make a recommendation to the Parish Council accordingly.

7. To consider the recent communications received from Bidwells, regarding accounts relating to 
the provision of water to the allotments, with a view to advising the parish council on the 
way 
forward to achieve the preferred outcome to finally settle this matter.


It was agreed that Bidwells must provide a breakdown of costs to date.  

8. Consideration to be given to the parish council’s bank accounts following notification of the 
Financial Services Compensation Scheme (FSCS) deposit protection limit changing from 
£85,000.00 to 
£75,000.00 per bank from the 1st January 2016.


It was resolved that no changes would be made regarding where the parish council held its accounts.
9. To review the income/expenditure financial year 2015/16 to date.


The clerk had circulated this detail to date.  It was accepted by the committee.


(report attached to these minutes).

10. To review the S106 account and to discuss any future projects to which this money may be 
assigned.


 The clerk had circulated this detail to date.  It was accepted by the committee. (Report attached to 
these minutes).


Future projects will be considered and recommended to the Parish Council in due course.
11. To review the terms of reference for this committee (previously presented at the last meeting).


Further changes were agreed therefore the clerk will make these and return the document to the next 
meeting for adoption.

12. To consider any expenditure that may necessitate funding from the general reserves.

PP proposed that the play equipment should be checked by Timberplay, as necessary.  Timberplay   supplied the current equipment and therefore have the knowledge of it.
13.
Date of next meeting.
            10th November 2015

Closure of meeting

The meeting was closed at 22.00

Signed:





Date;
Draft minutes of the PEPC Finance Committee meeting

held on the 8th September 2015.

